

TOWN OF CLEAR LAKE, INDIANA SPECIAL SESSON TOWN COUNCIL MEETING September 9, 2022

The Special Session Town Council meeting of the Town Council of Clear Lake, Indiana was held at the Town Hall on Tuesday September 9, 2022, at 7:00PM. Present were Town Council President Darin Thorp, Council Members Brent Schlosser, Dan Rippe, Molly Weber, and George Schenkel. Clerk/Treasurer - Jessica Swander was also in attendance. There were four residents who signed the guest register and two attended via Zoom.

Council President Darin Thorp called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. starting with the sighting of the Pledge of Allegiance.

New Business:

1. Zoning Administrator Applicant Robert Hawley III was introduced and discussed by Council. Dan Discussed the process to get to the applications for the position, and the interview process Robert went through.

Dan Rippe made a motion to open to the public. Seconded by Molly Weber. Motion passed.

No comments were given.

Dan Rippe made a motion to close to the public. Seconded by Molly Weber. Motion passed.

Dan made a motion to hire Robert Hawley III at 58,000.02 annually with no payment for vacation days in October, but PTO will still accrue. Start date to be decided once he gives notice to current employer. Seconded by George Schenkel. Motion passed.

2. Amended Salary Ordinance was introduced by Dan Rippe.

Dan Rippe made a motion to read Amended Salary Ordinance 2022-11. Seconded by Molly Weber. Motion passed.

Dan Rippe read Amended Salary Ordinance 2022-11 out loud. Seconded by Molly Weber. Motion passed.

Dan Rippe made a motion to open to the public. Seconded by Brent Schlosser. Motion passed.

No comments were given.

Brent Schlosser made a motion to close to the public. Seconded by Molly Weber. Motion passed.

GENERAL DISCUSSION:

Brent Schlosser commended Larry Lillmars on the great job he has done and for staying on board until the position is filled and helping with training.

Molly Weber wanted Council and the community to know about an anonymous donor donating the full amount of the golf cart signage.

There being no further business or discussions, Council President Darin Thorp adjourned the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

Davin Thorp, Council President

Attest: Jessica Swander, Clerk/Treasurer